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FIRST PAST PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Hello RGC Members.  Happy New year and welcome to the 2022 
Roseville Golf Club season. I would like to say thank you to all the 
board members from last year who worked very hard to make last 
season a great success.  

I really enjoyed my time as president so thank you all for your 
dedication to the club and your support.  I would also like to thank all 
the long-time returning members for all their past and future 
contributions that help make this club special. Also please help me 
welcome the new members who have decided to join us and make 
RGC there new club.  

I would like to congratulate the new President Mr. Paul Wilson, the new Vice President 
Dennis Foxx, the new Tournament Director Rico Johnson, and the newest Member-at-Large 
Bryan Russi.   

I wish everyone a very happy and healthy 2022. I hope this year is a huge success and I 
look forward to seeing you all at one of our many tournaments.  
 
Thank you,  
 
Dave Arellano  
First Past RGC President  

  



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Happy New Year and welcome to the 2022 Roseville Golf Club 
season. I am excited for the new season and look forward to serving 
as your 2022 RGC President.  We have another great line-up of events 
scheduled.  Please go online and check out the dates and start signing 
up now.   

I am excited to work with the Board this coming year.  Dennis 
Foxx was elected as our vice-president and will bring experience to 
the position.  Rico Johnson volunteered to serve as our tournament 
director and he is already hard at work.  Newly elected Bryon Russi 
has begun his work as a member-at-large.  I would like to thank the 
out-going president Dave Arellano, out-going tournament director 

Jesse Sierra, and out-going member-at-large Frank Serra for their hard work in 2021. 
I look forward to seeing you all out on the course playing some golf and having some 

fun.  Please feel free to reach out and contact me or the board members if we can help with any 
questions or concerns.    
  
Paul Wilson   
President   
Roseville Golf Club 
paulw10@msn.com   

VICE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
Hello, all.  I am happy to have this opportunity to serve as 

RGC Vice President for 2022.  This is my second time working in this 

role for the members.  I look forward to the coming year and continuing 

the hard work of last year’s board members. 
I’d like to hear from all members regarding the direction of 

our club, and what we can do to create a more fun, fair and 

enjoyable experience on the course (preferably over post-round 

refreshments).  Most importantly, what can we do to grow the 

RGC and welcome more players into our club?  Let’s continue the 

60-year RGC legacy—which began in 1962--and ensure this club 

continues far into the future.  See you on the course.   

In the interest of good health, raffle tickets will not be sold at tournaments until better 

days arrive.  All donations for Christmas prizes and referrals to donations are welcomed 

throughout the year.  We are working on a great Christmas party for 2022, so I hope to see 

everyone there! 

 

Dennis Foxx 

RGC Vice President 
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SECRETARY’S MESSAGE 

Welcome to a new season for the Roseville Golf Club!  My name is 

Carl Mune and I am the Club Secretary for the second year in a 

row.   If you have any problems getting your club mail or NCGA news, 

please let me know.  I maintain the address and phone lists as well as 

the membership portion of Member Planet and Golf Genius.  I can be 

reached by email at carl.mune@gmail.com, or by phone at (510) 673-

2122.  If you have an email address change (or any other changes), 

please use the link on the website at www.rosevillegolfclub.com so 

that the tournament director and the vice president will get the 

change as well, or simply email me with the changes.  Again, welcome 

to returning members as well as over 20 new members to the 2022 

Season.  I look forward to meeting all of you on the first tee! 

Cheers, 

 

Carl Mune 

RGC Secretary 

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 

We made it through a very full 2021 schedule with no 

COVID cancelations…hopefully 2022 will be the same.  I’m 

very excited to represent our club as the Tournament 

Director (TD).  Jesse Sierra has been a phenomenal TD and I 

know I have some very big shoes to fill!    

I will do my best to continue pairing up members with 

your choice group.  Jesse passed on the information so I will 

continue that trend.  Based on the list of players provided by 

the Tournament Bookkeeper, I create the tee sheets for all 

events. So, if you would like an earlier tee time get your 

entries in early.  If you ever need an early or late time specifically, please notify me when you 

submit your entry and I will try to accommodate you.  Some of the major tournaments require 

that your tee time is based on score, and I probably will not be able to accommodate you for 

those tournaments.  

We will be using a new program for Tournament Management called Blue Golf.  We are 

following the lead of the NCGA as they are also using that new program. 

  

mailto:carl.mune@gmail.com
http://www.rosevillegolfclub.com/


If you have any questions, please contact me at either timecop235@yahoo.com or (804) 

892-6403. 

 

Rico Johnson                     

RGC Tournament Director  

HANDICAPPER’S REPORT 

 Happy New Year everybody, I am the Handicap Chairperson and the Club 
Ambassador.  I have a couple of reminders for all the members: 

It is very important that you post the day that you play before midnight.  
There is a feature that factors in weather and course condition variables.  The 
automated Playing Conditions Calculator (PCC) will analyze scores to determine 
if conditions of play differed significantly from "normal" to an extent that 
scoring was impacted.  if so, all differentials for the day will be uniformly 
adjusted upwards or downwards.  The calculation is performed each evening 

just before handicaps are updated.  If a golfer delays posting, the score will inherit any PCC 
adjustment but will not be included in the calculation. 

This is a reminder that all tournament scores are posted by the Handicap Committee. 
Please notify the Tournament Director and Handicap Chairperson if you wish to change to Blue, 
Palmer or White Tees. 

If you are wondering about tournament handicaps, there will be a text file on the website 
showing the last ten of all members’ posted scores.  If they are prior to January 1, 2020, those 
scores will not be used in the calculation. Tournament Handicaps differentials used to calculate 
your Tournament Handicap Index are calculated by using the Diff numbers with “Yes” next to 
them.  Add up the numbers under Diff with “Yes” next to them and divide that by the number of 
“Yeses” (2 – 4). The result is your Tournament Handicap Index.  You then may take that index and 
look up the Course Handicap here https://www.usga.org/course-handicap-calculator.html.   

In the example below, here is the calculation: 
29.1+29.1+21.7+18.9 = 98.8  98.8/4 = 24.7 Access the link above and it shows 24.7 from the Blue 
Tees has a Course Handicap of 24. 
 
   DATE  COURSE PLAYED TEE SCORE RATING SLOPE DIFF. USED      
   11/14/21 Diamond Oaks new B 102T 69.6  122 30.0            
   10/23/21 Diamond Oaks new B 101T 69.6  122 29.1            
   09/29/21 Diamond Oaks new B 101T 69.6  122 29.1  Yes       
   08/15/21 Diamond Oaks new B 107T 69.6  122 34.6                
   08/08/21 Diamond Oaks new B 101T 69.6  122 29.1  Yes       
   07/17/21 Diamond Oaks new B 102T 69.6  122 30.0            
   07/13/21 Diamond Oaks new B 93T 69.6  122 21.7  Yes       
   06/19/21 Diamond Oaks new W 102T 68.4  117 32.5            
   05/30/21 Diamond Oaks new B 102T 69.6  122 30.0            
   05/25/21 Diamond Oaks new B 90T 69.6  122 18.9  Yes       
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NCGA has an online travel and entertainment portal that has discounts for hotels, tickets 
to sporting events, theater and concerts.  to access, https://ncga.org/ncga-go/.  

If you have any questions, please contact me at either handicap@rosevillegolfclub.com 
or (916) 782-3579. 
 

See ya, 

Gary A Krohn 

RGC Handicap Chairperson 

RULES CHAIRPERSON 

Happy New Year!   

We are looking forward to an exciting 2022 Tournament 
schedule . The USGA has not made any changes to the rules 
of golf for the coming year.  I did complete the revisions of 
the RGC Local Rules to bring them in line with our current 
playing procedures and Diamond Oaks playing conditions. 
These are posted on our website and on the DO men’s 
bathroom bulletin board. Below are a couple of changes that 
I wanted to point out:Obstructions - Hole #18-  Relief for an 
unplayable lie against the back fence. In the past, we have 

painted a blue drop zone off to the side.  However, the turf conditions and the tree cover have 
changed the situation.  So now you may drop for relief from the fence towards the green. This 
will be closer to the hole.  However, it will still cost you a stroke and is an easy process to perform. 
You always have the option to go back and replay the last shot.  

• Abnormal Couse Conditions-  
o  #4 – Temporary water 
o Relief for ball lost in leaves. 
o Tree trunk on #16/17 

Many questions can be answered during a round within your foursome, if everyone has read the 
Local Rules.  Please take 5 minutes and review your club rules. And if a question does arise, make 
sure to bring it to my attention before you sign your scorecards. Have a great year and hit them 
straight! 
 
Ron Floyd 
RGC Roseville Golf Club Rules Chairman 
Phone: 916-213-5425 
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ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB 

OPEN MEETING 

 

Thursday 

 Jan 20th, 2022 

6:30 PM 

 

DIAMOND OAKS 

LEGENDS AND HEROES SNACK BAR 

 

Refreshments will be served 

 


